
Individuals with disabilities requiring auxiliary aids or services should contact the Meridian Township Board by 
contacting:  Township Manager Frank L. Walsh, 5151 Marsh Road, Okemos, MI 48864 or 517.853.4258 - Ten Day 
Notice is Required.  Meeting Location: 5151 Marsh Road, Okemos, Ml 48864 Township Hall 

Providing a safe and welcoming, sustainable, prime community. 

AGENDA 
CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF MERIDIAN 
Downtown Development Authority  

June 6, 2022 7:30AM  
Municipal Building  

5151 Marsh Road, Okemos 

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

2. ROLL CALL

3. MISSION:  The Meridian Township DDA mission is to beautify and revitalize downtown
Okemos as a very desirable place to shop, live, and do business.  It is a commitment to
promoting and improved quality of life by creating a friendly, walkable community
embracing the natural aesthetics of the river and parks.

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – APRIL 4, 2022

6. PUBLIC REMARKS

7. FINANCIAL REPORT

A. Monthly Financials

8. AUTHORIZATION OF PAYMENTS

A. Consumers Energy Bill APRIL 2022

B. Consumers Energy Bill MAY 2022

9. OLD BUSINESS

A. Village of Okemos Update
B. Shop Local Major Construction Sign Campaign Payment

10. NEW BUSINESS

A. Economic Development Strategy
B. Authorization of Payment 2164 Hamilton Streetlight
C. DDA Streetlight Maintenance and Contract

11. REPORTS

A. Township Board

B. Township Manager

C. Planning Commission

D. Chair

E. Staff

12. OPEN DISCUSSION/BOARD COMMENTS

13. PUBLIC REMARKS

14. NEXT MEETING DATE

A. July 11, 2022, 7:30am – Town Hall Room, 5151 Marsh Road, Okemos

15. ADJOURNMENT



Charter Township of Meridian 
Downtown Development Authority (DDA)  
Municipal Building, 5151 Marsh Rd., Okemos, MI 48864 
Monday, April 4, 2022 – Minutes  

Members 
Present: Renee Korrey, Bill Cawood, Tom Stanko, Peter Campbell, Supervisor Jackson, and Susan Fulk 
Members 
Absent: Don Romain, Jim Raynak, and Jim Spanos 
Staff 
Present: Neighborhoods & Economic Development Director Amber Clark, Township Manger Frank Walsh 

and Executive Assistant Michelle Prinz 

Others 
Present: Planning Commissioner Mark Blumer 

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

Chair Stanko called the meeting to order at 7:33am and read the mission statement.

2. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

MOTION BY MEMBER FULK TO APPROVE THE AGENDA. SUPPORTED BY MEMBER KORREY. MOTION
APPROVED 6-0.

3. APPROVAL MEETING MINUTES OF MARCH 7, 2021

Director Clark stated the following updates needed to be made to the minutes.  Member Campbell was not
present and the date and time of the next meeting should be updated to April 4, 2022 at 7:30am.  Page 4 of
the minutes should be deleted.  Looks like it was copied from the February minutes by mistake.

MOTION BY MEMBER CAWOOD TO APPROVE THE AMENDED MINUTES. SUPPORTED BY
SUPERVISOR JACKSON. MOTION APPROVED 6-0.

4. PUBLIC REMARKS

None.

5. FINANCIAL REPORT

A. Monthly Financials February

Director Clark reviewed the financials.  The fund balance is $94,454.94.  The financials were placed on file. 



6. AUTHORIZATION OF PAYMENTS

A. Consumers Energy Bill March 2022

MOTION BY MEMBER KORREY TO APPROVE THE PAYMENT OF THE MARCH 2022 CONSUMERS 
ENERGY BILL IN THE AMOUNT OF $128.22.  SUPPORTED BY SUPERVISOR JACKSON.  MOTION 
APPROVED 6-0. 

7. OLD BUSINESS

A. Major Construction Sign Campaign for M-43/Okemos Bridge Project

Discussion was had regarding signage to support small businesses in the DDA through the Okemos
Bridge and M-43 Reconstruction Project.  Director Clark shared sample designs for generic signs and
DDA specific signs with logos.  Each frame will cost $99.  The Township is exempt of the sign ordinance
so these signs could remain throughout the construction projects.  There was consensus to support the
purchase of these signs for the DDA not to exceed $5,000.  Director Clark is hoping to have the signs
placed within four weeks.

8. NEW BUSINESS

None.

9. REPORTS

A. Township Board
Supervisor Jackson reported on the following:

• Marna Wilson and Scott Hendrickson were appointed as Board Trustees
• The new full Township Board will meet for the first time on April 12th

• April 19th will be the Annual Township Board and Commissions meeting

B. Township Manager
• Finance Director has resigned
• Local Road Program bid is due by 5/5
• 4th Solar Project was approved for the Public Safety Building
• Board will be discussing ARP funds on April 26th

• IT infrastructure report will be complete on April 12th

• New Police Recruitment Plan-if you recruit an Officer that is hired, you will receive a $1,500
bonus.  Raising the Office wage to $24 per hour.

• Working on a Stimulus Inflation Plan for employees
• Sparrow Water Main Project is progressing
• Working on new Township branding signage
• Working on new roof at Okemos Library

C. Planning Commission

Commissioner Blumer reported the Planning Commission has been reviewing an expansion of the
Montessori School on Mt. Hope.  The expansion will include classrooms and the kitchen.  The total
number of students in the school is expected to increase from 120 to 150.  The Commission is also
working on a revision of the sign ordinances.



D. Chair Report

None.

E. Staff Report

Director Clark shared the parking requirements for the Village of Okemos Project.  During the Site Plan
Review process, this will be reviewed again.  The Township is working with the Village of Okemos
Development Team on a $5 million revitalization grant through the MEDC.

Director Clark reminded the DDA that the Match on Main application is currently open to any new or
existing business.

Evergreen Clinic is scheduled to open in May in the old Second Time Around building.  The Annual DDA
Art Festival will be moved from the DDA to Marketplace on the Green.

10. OPEN DISCUSSION/BOARD COMMENTS

None.

11. PUBLIC REMARKS

Tacoma Hills resident Sharon voiced her disappointment with the “bait and switch” regarding the Village of
Okemos development.  The residents in the subdivision are questioning the number of parking spaces
required and the change in the project.  She will work with Director Clark to get an update in the
neighborhood newsletter for the end of May.

12. NEXT MEETING DATE

a. May 2, 2022,  7:30am

13. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:38am without objection.

Providing a safe and welcoming, sustainable, prime community. 
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Consumers Energy: Bill Ready

Consumers Energy <noreply@alerts.consumersenergy.com>
Thu 4/14/2022 2:04 PM

To: Amber Clark <clark@meridian.mi.us>

logo
LOG IN BUTTON LOG IN

ACCOUNT ENDING: 2681
2167 HAMILTON RD OKEMOS MI 48864-1643

Your Consumers Energy Bill Is Available

Amount Due

$104.85
Due Date: May 5, 2022

exclamation-icon  Your account is on Auto-pay.

LOG IN TO VIEW & PAY YOUR BILL

Thank you for your last payment of $128.22 on April 6.

View Bill Inserts & Other Important Information

April Energy Usage March 15 - April 12 (29 Days)

Electric Usage Graph

Consumers Promotional Image

Terms & Conditions

http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0PSayUrb7eK7aLUQGBzX4HqJIr4BSnwqM-2FoeppwQQ3Il3xZBIiNDP09HezojkkLs5qgxMptpvC3wQho0g-2B0wGj7m9OLGByNPxSHss4bIiingDIIrhesY9Rsyyw-2Faq9GkpxQKRg7silkkcQ0wFSKQOmQI2IuDNiAd5p5gqoQkbTYIQ-3D-3DSw8s_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZM7tpKwRqlvwz9xviBBHxsNnQ6dWUzMgmyywaTuZi3Wtli8G9NvIARQsxMECaMqV1SGusIzNACbiVQFrlctqyspi1SW-2BxXsTGzucU9SUpxbOLvooQTwR07dUQ8gqcT-2FkKNKY8lEboo12qaUikNe-2BcGOk-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0Oi4OeYkU9uF6BTh4FQjYdpOc26VxJ2HgxOpyeoYpaUpwuUseWDlZw102y9bBjRwzxjEi6aFmX94NXMdLRg0AQzchV-2BGsOxjOnfrrFubDqch2yJld5EsQNLEUlc-2F-2Bi8X9KlPqKGntpw2D0TsXX3YFzFBjaZHRTfArKJv05vIGnn9uR-2FGPMjOgo-2BEhOS496WTS0-3Dmm4D_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZM6o3LU6kZ4zyns0EOP8w7E5lNJG-2FfXTa6AV8lChQjQcgI6awnH5B-2FNk5n-2FogWTelInMfzLRIRbEsThnyVDv9j3BRorwLHuwFoxa59rT5VvHH-2BXHPTZhEhjbrGcX0lK3QMcCsIlLcIXF7BlMvPKTeoLM-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0Oi4OeYkU9uF6BTh4FQjYdpOc26VxJ2HgxOpyeoYpaUpwuUseWDlZw102y9bBjRwzxjEi6aFmX94NXMdLRg0AQzchV-2BGsOxjOnfrrFubDqch2yJld5EsQNLEUlc-2F-2Bi8X9KlPqKGntpw2D0TsXX3YFzFWOlpmnWhr754D6x12DOXJw-3D-3D96Mt_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZM0EYTJgIiuKyIY68-2Bi3yAOOk5tx3nFDXXvnnp1C74VnPLtZ3-2B-2BpjFGZcFD7Us-2BYvYNPKNnNm9NQIw-2FzcvTuTLZvXOBVQbWz5jSZ0Ny1U8Q-2BEgC56kDt6i9S8Giar1-2B0aiP7M-2Fgi7XdRO-2BY8rdnYy9qc-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=zIAtoBWyiTAcE0tyu3rEQ9-2BNLhe0oXNotEA1P2B0xnZAUJAiSXjMt-2FBIpr9aTAJxKMiCKwjydlLp0zFGhS-2FI1Yak9Y3p06PAsMwsKZOMg4lmO7P7q9-2FUhS-2FwdRoT2ESaAyvwsAK3hekDCC0MJsaNEd-2Fm4VGtHo6A2FZQJOkzza3z1T5PSJSduzQGt8mX9wvGmamcyxu1spTypCKfSLfMaPSarxIOh1WuHIoteTW05J7HMS4jNvlw7M33R9efxPDV2sh6R3J2geuwTQzVqaHhusGxj0-2F9Cypmjpt4-2BbrXM1o-3D1YG1_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZM-2F9Gc6f0MvbSer52D3nVQf7j6juuzUsXq4V99amY841s9tRr0ET0CAVqO0pPDxXhIcJWe6wYJVsr7T1E6KEpksXce-2FiddkUZmETTtR8ZFNrDKLFlOlBozcIjG67707CZ0aKmB7cz272lz8Alkr3cHHA-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=zIAtoBWyiTAcE0tyu3rEQ9-2BNLhe0oXNotEA1P2B0xnZpUhHQd9R9DICCKqFPaRUl76I960GvlE1gg7hfd1x7nA-3D-3D4SCm_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZMyKpNlYexYXUQrJwCWVriNuOLqfdaXF5zseKcz1EDIJ2c6pDiUJGqiD0ADmMBP113bhvDdE0txiEEySESGCIAbfFKjZjKFD1ZH1wJjqWTLu-2F-2FZDtlxz7T8qaeG3ZNcn6222qYtb-2FOQbVR46ZTXvsjBY-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=zIAtoBWyiTAcE0tyu3rEQ9-2BNLhe0oXNotEA1P2B0xnbldVAFaBjzMlR0EqZG8-2F88RV5DgFwz3T-2F7uMZXtzrq2RpJIdufiDffWUxP2oHHMduSjOVYQltmaphD3CnHH9ZfDX-2B6WARYngs3SFNNjZvCbh4G4PlodQVudXDRyNm24CdPPygZUgwZC3iSB1scZsVpIedlnTs6XfRgwO4yKDZVNam8THN7b-2BiVJDhL7n3vWpgXfx9gRJRSosGaEFrMK14S4KTkwpDPIjemnkXRZ7kZQXbyWgoXHo8YTFzdBrgBRxo-3DHTG1_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLdgowBBQsPbkOfUdoe-2BSbrRNGsfzy-2BwiGPS5qONAEfjufjS2j4H2-2BcdkP-2F545DsVR8Z2zNmKX49iS7T2ydAVZM6SYkN92nwt9LAHqIcissjd72eyJgtVKLrO-2F7-2FgasRSiJB-2FZctYFjmJVZyaEB0rvDGN56McMvaz4vyu9GHq2R9Kt9o-2FfVrpN1nxaANmqamsxXdPYbyZv87MqOCIzjT2x6Fd47QiHDbwtXaY78IGUXHM-3D


6/2/22, 3:07 PM Mail - Amber Clark - Outlook
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Consumers Energy: Bill Ready

Consumers Energy <noreply@alerts.consumersenergy.com>
Mon 5/16/2022 3:24 PM

To: Amber Clark <clark@meridian.mi.us>

logo
LOG IN BUTTON LOG IN

ACCOUNT ENDING: 2681
2167 HAMILTON RD OKEMOS MI 48864-1643

Your Consumers Energy Bill Is Available

Amount Due

$79.52
Due Date: June 6, 2022

exclamation-icon  Your account is on Auto-pay.

LOG IN TO VIEW & PAY YOUR BILL

Thank you for your last payment of $104.85 on May 5.

View Bill Inserts & Other Important Information

May Energy Usage April 13 - May 12 (30 Days)

Electric Usage Graph

Consumers Promotional Image

Terms & Conditions

http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0PSayUrb7eK7aLUQGBzX4HqJIr4BSnwqM-2FoeppwQQ3Il3xZBIiNDP09HezojkkLs5qgxMptpvC3wQho0g-2B0wGj7m9OLGByNPxSHss4bIiingDIIrhesY9Rsyyw-2Faq9GkpxQKRg7silkkcQ0wFSKQOmQI2IuDNiAd5p5gqoQkbTYIQ-3D-3DCs4__UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLGbbxVVOiBNCH9Eum4KFIZ-2BrgTP67ZUeH2gmE5roXNhlVIaIKxtZOhMcGX1O0VSe7zyubKabjHC1MW4LkwOEVDc-2FZLHr-2BBghJ7oKvs-2B9hl-2BTDngE2MkFdfHBHgFwIaZnKqomgGT-2BNk8yeSU-2F4u2xTpChgGTsOHweQ7ORFXYjDbYP4y4cKSsedqlguD7hii-2BULAslOYoyE0me9JE4KJlaKM0Y9CfE0Wf91akpHiy3nEZ0-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0Oi4OeYkU9uF6BTh4FQjYdpOc26VxJ2HgxOpyeoYpaUpwuUseWDlZw102y9bBjRwzxjEi6aFmX94NXMdLRg0AQzchV-2BGsOxjOnfrrFubDqch2yJld5EsQNLEUlc-2F-2Bi8X9KlPqKGntpw2D0TsXX3YFzFBjaZHRTfArKJv05vIGnn9uR-2FGPMjOgo-2BEhOS496WTS0-3Dfqiv_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLGbbxVVOiBNCH9Eum4KFIZ-2BrgTP67ZUeH2gmE5roXNhlVIaIKxtZOhMcGX1O0VSe7zyubKabjHC1MW4LkwOEVDb2sB0ySaC52DrIZ3fDoFjDZB-2BW9j0ndG4K4qRApLCiv4SHeQA59ar5W-2BuLexH-2Bb7DpZcToe-2BaAwUecklAkuDLmBGjZGAMGehVsXUQQeD3X2oOloEFI5noq1RSelBnA57VHTcuCSzViZ0R4WtYsZ04A-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=SqUNVR6SxG84Z74zm5soMEyONUOyTe2YLvfePTkhp0Oi4OeYkU9uF6BTh4FQjYdpOc26VxJ2HgxOpyeoYpaUpwuUseWDlZw102y9bBjRwzxjEi6aFmX94NXMdLRg0AQzchV-2BGsOxjOnfrrFubDqch2yJld5EsQNLEUlc-2F-2Bi8X9KlPqKGntpw2D0TsXX3YFzFWOlpmnWhr754D6x12DOXJw-3D-3DxI6A_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLGbbxVVOiBNCH9Eum4KFIZ-2BrgTP67ZUeH2gmE5roXNhlVIaIKxtZOhMcGX1O0VSe7zyubKabjHC1MW4LkwOEVDeZjsXodZryS53ZTY8VsD-2BMsAvayqeoObi9NyvtjAxdPwDwWBvS-2FfHeUv-2FGVdj-2FuDpwS2wRGrKmaGBzVjbxOYcpWkYsKK6lgtowbe88wuEP-2BLjwGFUSAIIwDLhomji0kWvL5HcXB2qetDvg7kKDFQJY-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=zIAtoBWyiTAcE0tyu3rEQ9-2BNLhe0oXNotEA1P2B0xnZAUJAiSXjMt-2FBIpr9aTAJxKMiCKwjydlLp0zFGhS-2FI1Yak9Y3p06PAsMwsKZOMg4lmO7P7q9-2FUhS-2FwdRoT2ESaAyvwsAK3hekDCC0MJsaNEd-2Fm4VGtHo6A2FZQJOkzza3z1T5PSJSduzQGt8mX9wvGmamcyxu1spTypCKfSLfMaPSarxIOh1WuHIoteTW05J7HMS4jNvlw7M33R9efxPDV2sh6R3J2geuwTQzVqaHhusGxj0-2F9Cypmjpt4-2BbrXM1o-3DbLJF_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLGbbxVVOiBNCH9Eum4KFIZ-2BrgTP67ZUeH2gmE5roXNhlVIaIKxtZOhMcGX1O0VSe7zyubKabjHC1MW4LkwOEVDagPtX9X3-2BcYp0iw-2F7DAePP4qPYcdpTHKETPtWBI3BN9pXuMKkegub3B2Qco9aKXKpYZeYiSO3y3s21LcbDGAr1p8WShfv9I17gYGwbbCM9sZgEO62pu-2B-2F8Pz-2BbvIxipjUWqiuumcl23gnQCFnYcqyI-3D
http://alerts.ifactornotifi.com/ls/click?upn=zIAtoBWyiTAcE0tyu3rEQ9-2BNLhe0oXNotEA1P2B0xnZpUhHQd9R9DICCKqFPaRUl76I960GvlE1gg7hfd1x7nA-3D-3D0i9e_UFjx-2BYNFkD0-2BOLpt0SDrTEaTLN-2BErLiH4deWNmn-2By-2BxgIDNygVVze-2BsonicL0yZwXSXgHVNApm9tyn-2FgKFefO7i1o6Fk-2FG89jtx9LSW7DqgnSNAKtmtDNNUwgqxcV2I76lbm9wIyazH9kYmApZYQye4OiAa6x96XQK2tOAQMuaIIfWYJ2qxBXRiTbOKmOnsLGbbxVVOiBNCH9Eum4KFIZ-2BrgTP67ZUeH2gmE5roXNhlVIaIKxtZOhMcGX1O0VSe7zyubKabjHC1MW4LkwOEVDY6QRpIY-2FmedYuCvJDkiDm5T2VB-2BlMoNyXu96ojpGAqqnUgkgGmFH9Hxm4BQodu6a7M-2FfJUf5j0Afm0UDSj7bmjTLP-2F23ywQJ-2FZl-2B6PbvFPc538GIPOBvDlk5qwxOjrKDsElz87Jla2BISKsKgQDWlM-3D
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Amber Clark Neighborhoods & 
Economic Development Director 
Meridian Township 
Economic Development and Projects 
May 2022  

New Businesses Opening/Relocating 
• Evergreen Vet Clinic – 4737 Marsh Road
• Nothing Bundt Cakes - 2090 W Grand River Ave
• King Pho Restaurant -4749 Central Park Drive Okemos (previously Kingston Kitchen)
• Reborn Kicks
• Macy’s Backstage- Store within a Store

Under Construction 
• Haslett Marathon 1619 Haslett Road 
• Copper Creek Haslett Road 
• Joe's on Jolly 2360 Jolly Road 
• Veterinarian Clinic 4737 Marsh Road 
• Sparrow 24 Hr Emergency Rm 2446 Jolly Road
• Silverstone Estates Powell Road 
• Woodward Way Sirhal Drive 
• Trader Joes Demolition Complete
• Hypershine Car Wash 2703 E Grand River (Demo pending approval)

Approved/Not Commenced 
• Giguere Homes Sanctuary #3 Subdivision (7 properties)
• Newton Ponte Apartments Multifamily mixed use Haslett Road (SE

corner Okemos/Haslett)
• Pine Village 1673 Haslett Road Commercial /Residential development

Approved Meridian Township Brownfield Plan –
• Village of Okemos 4661 Okemos Road Commercial/Residential development

Approved EGLE Brownfield, Meridian Redevelopment Fund

Ribbon Cuttings: 
Veterinarian Clinic “Evergreen” Clinic – July 
Nothing Bundt Cakes- TBD June 
Joes on Jolly –Fall 2022 opening  
Dr. Yu Dentist Office- May opening  
Haslett Marathon May/July opening 
National Capitol Bank –June 7th Ribbon Cutting 

Other Township Happenings: 
• Sign campaign to have signs posted by June
• Juneteenth Celebrations June 18th and June 19th in person here in Meridian
• Celebrate Meridian to launch Saturday June 25th



To: 

From: 

Date: 

RE: 

Downtown Development Authority Members  

Neighborhoods & Economic Development Director Amber Clark 

June 2, 2022 

Village of Okemos, LLC development Update 

Summary 
May 2022 marked the launch of the Revitalization and Place-making grant offered by the Michigan 
Economic Development Corporation. This grant is eligible for municipalities and nonprofit 
organizations with large redevelopment projects that are committed, that have been negatively 
impacted by COVID-19. The grant offers up to $5 Million dollars in potential funding for mixed use 
projects that fall into an urban core community or are a catalyst project within a Downtown 
Development Authority. Township staff, along with the developer have gathered all concrete 
information related to the project, letters of support from community members, congressional 
members, businesses and organizations for the development of the project.   

At this time, MEDC is requiring any development that is seeking funding from the RAP 
(Revitalization and Place-making grant) to go through the entire grant process before submitting a 
request for the Community Redevelopment and Place-making grant and loan which is commonly 
referred to as MCRP. The MCRP grant request from the developer will fill the final development 
gap on the project.  The Township board at the May 17, 2022 meeting did unanimously approve 
the request for $1.25M for infrastructure and road improvements in the downtown district. The 
funding will support the necessary street, sidewalk and utility improvements for the project. A 
development agreement will be created between the Township and developer for the use of those 
funds.  

After the submission of the RAP grant EOB Friday June 3, 2022 there will be a 60-90 day waiting 
period before the Township will hear if the application was accepted at the proposed amount. 
Should the MEDC grant us this funding, the project will be well on its way for site preparation and 
underground utilities this fall 2022. Following that submission the entire submission for the gap 
financing in MCRP will come from the developer. We will maintain a great partnership with the 
developer to garner community support for this grant as well.  

The developer must still show forward progress on the project to maintain the dollars with the 
Michigan Department of Great Lakes and Energy, aka, EGLE. The forward progress will show EGLE 
the project is still moving forward and the funding to clean up the site is necessary.  

Items Remaining From Developer: 

- Need site plan complete from the developer for Community Planning to review
o Ingham County Road Department Approval for roads (Township can work around

this timeline)
o Drain Office Approvals for site retention/detention(Township can work around this

timeline)
- Need updated Brownfield plan from developer for BRA and Township Board to approve



To: 

From: 

Date: 

RE: 

Downtown Development Authority Members

Neighborhoods & Economic Development Director Amber Clark 

June 2, 2022 

Major Construction Sign Campaign for M-43/Okemos Bridge Project Update

Summary 

At the March 2022 DDA board meeting, the DDA body voted unanimously in support of a sign campaign to 
support our local business community along Okemos Road, as a part of our efforts to support the businesses 
during the intensive construction projects on Grand River and Okemos Road.  This supports the Township's 
goal of supporting  our small business community during the reconstruction of M-43 Grand River and Okemos 
Bridge. The Ingham County Road department commenced the Okemos Bridge work on February 14th, 2022 
and MDOT began construction on Grand River the first week in April, shutting down the intersection of Grand 
River/Okemos road May 17th , 2022.  

Township staff continue to engage with the small business owners in the DDA and along the Grand River 
Corridor to notify them of the bridge work and M-43 road construction phases. Each time we receive a 
communication from the Michigan Department of Transportation or Ingham County that information is 
forwarded to the business owners and employees.  Feedback from the owners of these establishments are 
asking for continued communication of the project and signage to attract patrons to their facilities. 

There was no need for a sign permit due to the adopted new language in the Sign Ordinance for Meridian 
Township.  The Township is exempt from the ordinary requirements of signage throughout the community 
except electronic messaging signage.  

In total 11 signs were created and purchased from ASAP printing which came with the lowest bids from ASAP 
Printing, BRD Printing, Signarama and Johnson signs. Of the highest quality came Signarama and they may be 
able to produce two larger signs for the campaign should we feel the 11 signs are not adequate. The signs are 
28 x 30 H frame signs that follow the detour path along Grand River, North bound Okemos Road, Central Park 
Drive, Grand River and Marsh and throughout the DDA. The cost of the signs total reached $395 of which 4 
signs belong in the DDA. The recommendation is for the DDA to purchase those signs from the EDC for $144 
(cost of each sign is about $36). The DDA will reimburse the EDC back for that payment. 



The DDA adopted 2022 goals to reflect the upcoming construction 
and negative impact to our local businesses. Our goals is to: 

A. Identify ways to promote business operations in the district during construction
B. Seek funding mechanisms to financial mitigate negative impacts to businesses due to

construction.

Recommendation:  Motion to approve payment to the Meridian Economic Development 
Corporation for $144 for the cost of the Shop Local Sign Campaign in Downtown. 

Budgetary Considerations 

Support of a local sign campaign along Okemos Road =$144 



To: 

From: 

Date: 

Re: 

Downtown Development Authority Members

Amber Clark Director Neighborhoods & Economic Development  

June 6, 2022 

Meridian Township Economic Development Strategy/ Market Study 

The goals of 2021 and 2022 are heavily focused on the redevelopment of the Haslett and Okemos 
PICA.  COVID-19’s alterations to our economy are ongoing; we have an opportunity to review our 
current development strategy and goals. Included is the current Economic Development strategy 
for the Township, a strategy that should be reviewed annually and updated in our records as a 
part of documenting the requirements of our RRC status as a Redevelopment Ready Community 
with the State of Michigan. RRC status allows the Township access to funding for technical 
assistance like with the Downtown Development Authority’s TIF Plan and access to funding for a 
market study produced for Haslett  in 2018.  

The Haslett PICA and Okemos PICA currently have approved projects mixed used projects from 
2018 and 2019. This memo is to prompt discussion with the DDA members regarding the vision, 
goals and tactics for Economic Development strategy. The elements to the existing strategy are 
working, however this is the time to review data to make appropriate changes. This year we will 
launch the update for the community’s Masterplan. Having concrete data to review in association 
with that plan will better prepare the Township to make resilient financial decisions that will have 
last impact on the health and viability of our business community.  The aspects of this report may 
include a simplified Business, Retention and Expansion program, support PICA development and 
pursue other development funding tools. It is the recommendation to prepare a market study for 
members of the Meridian EDC, DDA, CIA and others to use to make better planning decisions 
regarding development. 

The goal in the next several weeks is to remit an RFQ for a company that is capable of assisting 
staff to update the strategy utilizing regional and local data. A formal report should be created and 
submitted to the EDC for final approval with the report being submitted to the DDA, Planning 
Commission, Township Board, Corridor Improvement Authority and others.  

Recommendation: Move in support of staff planning and implementing an updated 
Economic Development Strategy to maintain compliance with RRC status with MEDC and 
support future redevelopment of Meridian Township.  



 

 
 

           
To:  Downtown Development Authority Members  

From:  Neighborhoods & Economic Development Director Amber Clark  

Date:  June 6, 2022 

RE:                      Authorization of Payment to H & R Electric: 2164 Hamilton Road  

                              DDA Streetlight Removal  

 
Summary 

 
On Saturday April 30, 2022 Director Clark received a phone call from Nyal Nunn regarding a 
request from Consumers Energy (CMS) related to a streetlight on Hamilton road. Initially we 
discussed having CMS remove the streetlight in question, to access their gas main at 2164 Hamilton 
road. After consulting with their legal department, it is a liability for CMS to remove the DDA 
streetlights. Irrigation and electricity are supplied to each streetlight and many of the streetlights 
impede other underground utilities. The Meridian Township DPW staff are not authorized to work 
on electrical services. A Temporary gas service was created for two residents on Hamilton road and 
CMS requested Meridian Township to remove the streetlight at our convenience and at our cost.  
 
Attached is the quote bid from H &R Electric of Dewitt, MI. H&R was the selected contractor due to 
their experience with removal and installation of DDA streetlights. Contractor Darin Mortinsen and 
Todd Rusnell had experience with the irrigation, electrical service to each light, location of utilities 
and have previously removed streetlights for the Township.  After a meeting at the light with CMS, 
H &R determined they would be able to remove the light starting Tuesday May 31. The streetlight 
will be held at the Public Service Building at 2100 Gaylord Ct. Due to potential redevelopment in 
downtown we hope to reinstall the streetlight closer to construction of the Village of Okemos 
project if possible.  
 
Staff recommends the DDA approve and remit payment to H & R Electric for the service provided. 
Due to time constraints there was no ability to inform the DDA of the issue and work through a 
larger bid process. With the known experience of the contracting agency, their quick response time 
and reasonable quote for removal H & R were authorized to complete the work. CMS will restore 
permanent gas services to the customers on Hamilton road starting June 6, 2022. 
 

History 
 

In 2009 the then Assistant Township Manager and DDA Director Paul Blake worked with Lansing 
Board of Water & Light, Michigan State University, Ingham County Economic Development 
Corporation and the State of Michigan Department of Energy, Labor and Economic Growth, to 
receive a $50,000 grant toward the removal of HPS and cobra head luminaries with 22 historic LED 
lighting fixtures and poles. The project was an estimated $204,000 at the start with the $50,000 
grant supporting the LED material technology update. Removal of the existing lights, boring, 
trenching, and rewiring for the new lights equates to the remaining $164,000. The full project when 
complete updated 22 streetlights on Hamilton (Liverance St- Marsh Road) and Okemos (Methodist 
St- Clinton St). The Township Board approved the sale of DDA Bonds of up to $225,000 to pay for 



 

the new streetlights. This was a great project for 
the DDA to undertake and all lights were installed 

by the end of 2010.  The DDA entered into an Agreement with the Township 
Board/General Fund to reimburse the cost of the issuance of the bonds through 
a loan with the Township.  Soon after a tax assessment was approved by the State for the largest 
retailer in the DDA. The forgiveness of the loan for the Streetlights and Tax Tribunal was only 
recently forgiven by the Township Board in 2021.  
 
 

Budgetary Considerations 
 

$5000 to H & R Electric for the services rendered 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Move to authorize the payment of $5,000 to H & R Electric for the removal of 
the DDA streetlight.  
 
 
 
 
 



H&R Electrical Contractor’s, LLC 
P.O. Box 467, DeWitt, MI  48820 Date:  5-27-2022 
517-669-2102, phone
517-668-8154, fax
Darin@hrelectricllc.com

Proposal Submitted To:       

Meridian Township 

Attention: Amber Clark 

H&R Electrical Contractor’s proposes the following Electrical Services per drawings. 

 Project: removal of light pole and base at 2164 Hamilton Rd 

   Includes: 

- Removal of light pole
- Removal of concrete base
- Back fill where needed
- Rework of wiring and water back to ground box

   Base Bid Price: $5,000 

Any alteration or deviation from above specifications involving extra costs will be executed only upon written order, and will become 

an extra charge over and above the estimate.   H&R Electrical Contractor’s assumes no responsibility for any existing wiring and/or 

pre-existing operating conditions. 

Note: This proposal may be withdrawn by us if not accepted within _30_days. 
Invoice must be paid within 30 days of completion of the project.  Invoices not paid within 30 days may be subject to a 
finance charge of 1.5% of the balance.  

Acceptance of Proposal:  The above prices, specifications and conditions are satisfactory and are hereby accepted.  
You are authorized to do the work as specified.  Payment will be made as outlined above. 

Date of Acceptance: May 27, 2022            Signature: Amber Clark 

mailto:todd@hrelectricllc.com


 

 
 

           
To:  Downtown Development Authority Members  

From:  Neighborhoods & Economic Development Director Amber Clark  

Date:  June 6, 2022 

RE: DDA Streetlight Maintenance Contract Services  

 
Summary 

 
Construction on the Okemos Bridge at Mount Hope and Okemos road produced by Ingham County 
Road department is a major construction project impacting our Downtown district. Staff have held 
several conversations with members of the County road department regarding the streetlights that 
may impact their reconstruction. Consumers Energy has also reached out to Township staff 
requesting removal of a streetlight to access a gas main where the light was located.  
 
Staff recommends the DDA approve of a process or policy that determines when and if the DDA will 
take financial responsibility for the cost of the Streetlight. In addition staff recommends the DDA 
select a contractor with experience and knowledge of the Streetlights to provide any needed 
maintenance, removal or installation of a DDA streetlight.  
 
 

History 
 

In 2009 the then Assistant Township Manager and DDA Director Paul Blake worked with Lansing 
Board of Water & Light, Michigan State University, Ingham County Economic Development 
Corporation and the State of Michigan Department of Energy, Labor and Economic Growth, to 
receive a $50,000 grant toward the removal of HPS and cobra head luminaries with 22 historic LED 
lighting fixtures and poles. The project was an estimated $204,000 at the start with the $50,000 
grant supporting the LED material technology update. Removal of the existing lights, boring, 
trenching, and rewiring for the new lights equates to the remaining $164,000. The full project when 
complete updated 22 streetlights on Hamilton (Liverance St- Marsh Road) and Okemos (Methodist 
St- Clinton St). The Township Board approved the sale of DDA Bonds of up to $225,000 to pay for 
the new streetlights. This was a great project for the DDA to undertake and all lights were installed 
by the end of 2010.  The DDA entered into an Agreement with the Township Board/General Fund to 
reimburse the cost of the issuance of the bonds through a loan with the Township.  Soon after a tax 
assessment was approved by the State for the largest retailer in the DDA. The forgiveness of the 
loan for the Streetlights and Tax Tribunal was only recently forgiven by the Township Board in 
2021.  
 
2022 with the launch of the Okemos Bridge construction project, the Ingham County Road 
Department has requested removal of streetlights of the DDA. For an unrelated project, Consumers 
Energy requested a light to be removed for a public gas improvement project. Some information we 
received from CMS indicates their desire to update all of the gas service lines along Hamilton Road 
in 2024. Currently our streetlights are mapped on GIS with indication of underground utilities. 
Working with DPW/Engineering department we hope to have each light physically labeled to be 
able identify each individual light. That label will help staff keep adequate records for each light and 



 

if/when the light was removed.  A correlation of 
what underground utilities exist is pertinent 

information to maintain the streetlights. Water irrigation supplied to each light, 
draws from the public water system near the roundabout on Marsh/Hamilton 
road. Electrical power supply is turned off or on at the electrical service box at 2164 Hamilton road. 
 

 
 

Budgetary Considerations 
 

The DDA spent $250,000 in the creation, design, installation of the streetlights that encompass the 
Downtown district. With the grace of the Township Board, the remaining $125,000 associated with 
the DDA’s loan to the Township’s general fund was forgiven. The forgiveness of that loan propelled 
the DDA’s current financing to a healthy status that will allow for future investment into the district. 
A light could cost about $5,000 for removal and placement at the Public Services building at 2100 
Gaylord C Smith Ct.   
 
Motion recommending the creation of a DDA streetlight maintenance contract and authorize 
DDA staff to create a policy regarding streetlight removal and associated costs.  
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